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Dear Parents, 
It was lovely to see so many of you and your families at the recent Harvest 

Celebration.  I am sure you will agree that the children performed 

magnificently and I felt very proud of them.  We have invested extra time 

and resources to singing in recent years, and we feel that there is now a real 

depth to singing in the school.  I would like to thank Mrs Price for all of her 

hard work, commitment and enthusiasm in this area.  She is already 

working on the songs for Christmas! 

 

We have been developing a link with a school in Tanzania through Redhills 

Primary School in Exeter and two headteachers from this country visited our 

school last week.  Our Headgirls, Tess and Izabella, and Headboy, 

Wilf,  showed our visitors around the school and Key Stage 2 children shared 

our Harvest songs with them.  We have had excellent feedback about this 

visit  with Year 6 now replying to letters from the Tanzanian children. 

Thank you to those parents who attended Mrs Youd's Reading Meeting for 

our new children and I hope that this training supports you with your child's 

reading.  

Martin Vella, Chief Examiner for the London University of Arts, is visiti ng 

the school on the November 5th to discuss the children's designs for their 

sculptures. We also have the opportunity to exhibit the children's prototypes 

at the TAAG gallery for a week from Friday November 6th.  All very 

exciting!  

May I take this opportunity to wish you an enjoyable half-term break and 

we will see you back at school on Tuesday 3rd November. 

Best wishes, 
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The Sports Crew are now up and 

running and making a difference 

at play times and across the 

Learning Community, as they 

have been up to TCS to support 

with the Year 2  FunFest.  
 

They are looking forward to 

offering Miss Young lots more 

support with PE and active play 

times in the coming months.  

 

Designers 

In The 

Making ! 

Reception go s hopping!  Botanical Garden Project  

Year 6 are involved 

in a community 

project in which 

t hey will record the 

history and changing seasons of 

the botanical gardens in 

Shaldon.  
 

Work ing with representatives 

of Teignbridge Council and 

professional photographer, 

Colin Lizzius they are taking , 

edit ing and present ing their 

own photographs.  
 

These will form display boards 

in the gardens and will  allow the 

pupils to develop their 

enterprise skills as they could 

sell cards and pictures of their 

photos to raise  money for both 

the gardens and the school.  

Years 5 and 6 were treated to a 

visit by John Doble of Ivor Doble 

Jewellers. They were shown some 

rare pieces of j ewellery from 

different points in history and 

made for a variety of purpose . As 

part of a  competition the children 

designed a piece of their own 

jewellery  for a lucky friend or 

family member who wi ll get the 

chance to wear the piece once it 

has been made by the winner in      

the workshop, working with a professional.  

 
Wouldn't it be amazing if the winner came from our school?  

 
Reception visited the Greengrocer  in  

Shaldon to look at the different fruit  

and vegetables on sale in the shop. No t  

all the produce is inside the shopé  

some of it is outside!  
 

We each chose and paid for a piece of fruit  

or vegetable and the Greengrocer very  

kindly gave us a bag to carry it back to school.  
 

We have been enjoying re -creating this experience in our role 

play. We have weighed fruit, paid for food with ôrealõ money 

and have written labels for the fruit and vegetable baskets!   
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Music is an i mportant part of our school. The 

following music teachers visit the school, on a weekly 

basis, to give instrumental tuition to individual 

children and small groups.  
  

Music Lessons Now Available  
Piano/ Keyboard with Helen Sargent  

Guitar with Ginnie Cutler  

Violin with Goska Kosmaczewska  

Brass and Clarinet with Lisa Price  

Cello with Helen Wills  

Recorder with Kate Hill -Art  

Ukelele with Steve Walker  

Drums with Stephen Godfrey  
 

Please see the school office for contact information for each 

individual teacher.  
 

*Please ask in the office if you think you may be entitled to 

subsidised or  free lessons. 

 

Shaldon Samba Band  

On Saturday 7 November, the school Samba Band 

has been asked to lead a lantern and torch 

procession from Shaldon Village Green to the 

bonfire on Shaldon Beach.  All children and families 

are welcome to participate in this parade.  Please 

join us on the Gre en at 5:45pm and help lead the 

procession onto the beach.  Everyone is welcome, 

no previous experience or rehearsals necessary.  

During the evening, toffee apples, popcorn, candy 

floss, hot dogs and burgers will be available and a 

street market will be lining the route.  

We hope you can join us in this community event.   

A limited number of musical instruments will be 

available, so if you have your own percussion 

instrument you can play, bring it along  

and join the merry music making!  

 

STREET SURFING?  
Yes, a combination of surfing, 

skateboarding and snow boarding 

which most of our KS2 children were 

lucky enough to experience last week.  

 

 

are a company working locally 

to bring non -traditional sports 

into schools. During the taster sessions the 

children worked with a buddy to master the 

technique and by the end some children were 

zooming around confidently on their own. 

They all thought it was brilliant and want to 

do more so there will be a club running for 5 

weeks after half -term.  
 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCM20rZKx08gCFcs7FAod06kCtA&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/samba-clipart&bvm=bv.105454873,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNHOZZuzH3eldlc7lT00OzhO1Fi19A&ust=1445510702119944
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Our local PCSO, Colin came in 

to remind us all of the 

importance of staying safe 

on Bonfire Night and 

Halloween. Children were 

urged to have lots of fun, 

whilst keeping themselves, others and their 

pets safe. This is an annual talk which the 

children always find informa tive and useful 

before going out  on the darker winter evenings 

for lots of fun with their friends.  
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Date Reminders  
 

Parent Assessment 

Workshops  

4th  November 2.15pm & 

6pm 

 

Parent Consultations   

18th /19 th  November  

 

Individual photos  

Monday November 16th  

 

.  
 

 

Office Updates  

Watch  out for a letter from 

our School Council giving 

details  of fundraising for 

this year õs Children in Need 

on Friday 13 th  November.   

We will be dressing up as 

Superheros!  

Year 6 Ballet Stars  I zabella Munoz  and Sam Loveridge visit ed The Royal Ballet School 

in Covent Garden earlier this week.  The Royal Ballet School is one 

of the world's greatest centres o f classical ballet training where they 

train and educate outstanding classical ballet dancers. Both  I zabella 

and Sam are members of the Junior Associates and were invited to 

attend with other dancers to perform in scenes from the Nutcracker.  
 

Sam said � Í t was a fantastic  day and I got to learn new moves, 

which was really exciting and met lots of different teachers �µ���� 
 

Izzabella � Í t was great to ask the professional dancers 
questions  �D�E�R�X�W�� �W�K�H�L�U�� �O�L�I�H�� �D�V�� �W�K�D�W�·�V�� �Z�K�D�W�� �,�� �Z�D�Q�W��to be in the 
�I�X�W�X�U�H�µ�� 
 

What a fantastic achievement �² well done Izabella and Sam.  

 

The Harvest Festival held at St Peter õs 

Church on Wednesday 7 th  October saw 

the whole school perform songs and 

readings to a large audience of family 

and friends of the school.  The church 

looked beautiful and the children were a 

real credit to the school.  

Thank you for  

all your kind donations, the 

combination of the harvest sale 

and the donations made in church 

made a total of £300 which was 

given to this yearõs chosen charity, 

Save The Children.  

Harvest Festival Update  


